
Details of online learning for severe weather policy 

Online Learning in the Event of School Closure in Extreme Weather 

• In the event of school closure due to severe weather, pupils, wherever reasonably 

possible, will be expected to join “live lessons” through MS Teams on devices 

they may have at home.  

• Pupils are given training and guidance on how to access live lessons in addition to 

the behaviour expectations for live lessons.  

• Teachers are given training and guidance on how to deliver live lessons from 

home. They must follow the guidance in the SHARE MAT remote learning policy 

Process for Accessing Live Lessons 

• Pupils should log into MS teams and click on their calendar to view the lessons for 

the day. 

• Pupils should click on the lesson and select “join” to access live lessons. They 

must join with their mics muted and their cameras off. 

• Teachers will monitor attendance and engagement in live lessons for pupils who 

are able to join them 

The Structure of Live Lessons 

• At Shelley College, the structure of live lessons follows the structure below. 

 

 

Behaviour Expectations in Live Lessons 

• Pupils and teachers must follow the SHARE MAT remote learning compliance 

guide listed in the SHARE MAT remote learning policy. 

In the event of pupils being unable to access live lessons 

• Parents/carers who do not have devices/internet connections that enable their 

pupils to join live lessons should make contact with their child’s year leader via 

email.  

• As school leaders learn of pupils who need support with access, reasonable 

measures will be taken to provide equipment and access where possible.  



• If pupils do not have access to devices or an internet connection that enables 

them to join a lesson remotely in the event of school closure, pupils should 

continue with relevant independent study.  


